## "Minutes" of Unit 206 Meeting March 22, 2022

In attendance – Iris Abelson, Richard Spangler, Jan Alexander, John Felker, Doug Cart, Margie Moses, Sue Shramko, Leigh Broadway

- 1. February 2022 Minutes were approved unanimously.
- 2. The Board unanimously approved the hiring of developers Loren and Zach Cronin to install WordPress for \$1,000 for the purpose of updating and redesigning the Chattanooga Bridge Center web page. A committee was formed consisting of Margie Moses, Tyler Smith, Sandy Cervantes and Cheryl Whitfield.
- 3. A current Treasurer's Report was submitted by Myra Tatum. Her analysis of the financial well being of the CBC indicates that a monthly break-even point is 165 tables per month. This number also includes Club Games played on BBO.

By unanimous approval, a motion was made and seconded to update the official name of our Club. The official name will be changed to <u>Southeastern Tennessee Bridge Association Unit 206, dba</u> Chattanooga Bridge Center.

All future checks should be made payable as follows:

Either: Southeastern Tennessee Bridge Association Unit 206

OR Chattanooga Bridge Center.

This is important as our Bank will not accept checks made payable to anything different.

- 4. Iris Abelson will replace Leigh Broadway as coordinator for parties at the Bridge Center.
- 5. Richard Spangler reported the recent Sectional Tournament had a loss of \$392. Factors contributing to this loss was low attendance possibly caused by mask requirements and serious weather concerns with ice predictions. A special thank you goes to Teresa Moore for stepping in to cover for the ACBL Director who was unable to attend Friday's games due to airline cancellations.

A motion was made and unanimously approved to hold a Non-Life Master Tournament at the Chattanooga Bridge Center August 26-28, 2022. A tournament flyer will be forthcoming. Pairs Stratified play on August 26, 27 and a Team Game on August 28. As this Tournament will be at the Bridge Center, Pre-registration will be required as we have a maximum of 20 tables we can accommodate. The cost will be \$10 per game.

A Sectional Tournament is scheduled to be held September 30-October 2, 2022.

A Sectional Tournament is scheduled to be held March 24-26, 2023.

The ACBL requires all tournaments be scheduled well in advance of the event, so the Sectionals mentioned here are subject to change and cancellation.

6. The Club Manager, Myra Reneau, is invited to sit in at the beginning of the Board Meeting to discuss any pertinent issues.

- 7. A collection box for donations towards the purchase of snacks provided at all Face to Face games will be placed in the kitchen area for those who wish to contribute.
- 8. Suzy Bryant and Janie Hunt have donated \$389 they collected at the Sunday teaching games to The Longest Day in lieu of taking any payment. Thank both of you ladies for your generosity.